P.01

## 



Independent Police Complaints Council

10/F. Bank of East Asia Harbour View Centre,
56 Gloucester Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

LC Paper No. CB(2)685/11-12(01)

本會檔案 Our Ref

: ( ) in IPCC/REP/CAS3/11

來函檔案 Your Ref

CB2/PL/SE

雷 話 Tel

: 2862 8338

傳 真 Fax

. . . . . . . . .

---

2525 8042

電 郵 Email

: enq@ipcc.gov.hk

21 December 2011

Mr Raymond LAM
Clerk of Panel on Security
Legislative Council
Legislative Council Complex
1 Legislative Council Road
Central, Hong Kong

Dear Mr LAM,

## Panel on Security

On behalf of the Independent Police Complaints Council (IPCC), I am writing to acknowledge receipt of the Panel on Security's request as set out in your letter of 14 December 2011.

For your information, IPCC has received some of the investigation reports prepared by CAPO in respect of complaints on Police's operations and security arrangements during the visit of the Vice Premier of the State Council between 16-18 August 2011. These investigation reports are being examined by IPCC, which has been given to understand that another couple of CAPO investigation reports revolving the same subject matter have yet to be submitted for IPCC scrutiny as the relevant CAPO complaint investigations are still on-going.

Upon receipt of all the relevant CAPO complaint investigation reports and completion of examination of the same, IPCC would submit a report to the Chief Executive as it thinks necessary under section 30 of the IPCC Ordinance for the purpose of reporting the IPCC's findings and recommendations on the subject matter. This report will be provided to the Legislative Council as per your request. Consideration will also be taken by the IPCC to decide whether or not

this report should be disclosed to members of the public, and the manner in which the same should be disclosed.

As far as timing is concerned, the IPCC does not have a firm schedule in hand owing to the fact that CAPO complaint investigations are still on-going. Judging from the progress of matter the IPCC would expect that the report could be completed by the end of the first quarter of 2012.

Please feel free to contact me at 2862 8338 for any further information in this regard.

Yours sincerely,

(Ricky CHU)

Secretary-General

Independent Police Complaints Council